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The experience-based hourly rate ranges in the chart above reflect increases in the rates for
paralegals, investigators, and mitigation specialists approved by the Committee at its June 2019
meeting. As with the 2013 experience-based ranges (originally published in February 2014 and
replaced by this announcement), the Committee received extensive input in developing these revisions
from key Defender Service program stakeholders and working and advisory groups.

A critical component of establishing national, experience-based hourly rate ranges is that the
presiding judge has the authority to approve rates outside of the recommended ranges for demonstrated
good cause. Factors that a court may wish to consider in determining the appropriateness of an
experience-based range include:

the uniqueness of the service or the service provider:

the education, training, reputation. or specialization of the service provider;
the availability, or lack of availability, of this or similar service providers:
the seriousness of the case;

any time limitations on the case that may affect how quickly the service needs to be
completed;

the particular needs of a case or client; and
e any other factors relevant to the circuit or district.

The Committee has focused on five categories of commonly used service providers, listed in
the chart above, that account for more than half of CJA service provider usage each year. It also
recognizes that hourly rate ranges have been established by many circuit and district courts. working
with their circuit CJA case budgeting attorneys and CJA supervising attorneys, for several other
categories of service providers and experts beyond the five categories listed in the chart. The
Committee understands that there are regional and  ographic differences that may especially
infl  ice the rates and availability of qualified service providers in those ¢ ~  ries not reflected in the
chart. The Committee therefore decided that national ranges for these cat :s could not adequately
reflect the numerous regional variances that exist. As a result, a district or circuit may choose to use
ranges it has already developed based on the rates and availability of qualified service providers in its
particular - ographic area. The national ranges listed in the chart should be used where no current
experience-based district or circuit ranges exist, or can serve as a basis for reevaluating existing district
or circuit ranges. The national ranges could also be used to develop new district- or circuit-specific
ranges.

The Committee is committed to reevaluating the national experience-based ranges every two to
three years because of the continuing changes in the knowledge and skill sets required within these
service provider categories.



